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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission, Louisiana Tourism Promotion District
Retire Louisiana Style Joint Commission Meetings

August 26, 2013

Crowne Plaza Hotel

Baton Rouge, LA   

In Attendance:
LTPD
Harrison Smith, LA Hotel/Motel Asso.

Bruce Attinger, LA Restaurant Asso.

Toni Rice, Other Organizations

Marion Fox, LTPA

LTDC
Lt. Governor Jay Dardenne

Diane D’Amico, LA Hotel/Motel Asso.
Emily Ziober, At Large

Alice Scarborough, LA Attractions Asso.
Janice DeLerno, Bed and Breakfast Asso.

Maurice LeBlanc, Campgrounds

Mark Bernard, Fairs and Festivals Asso.

Shelley Johnson, LA CVB’s Asso.

Ralph Ney, Hotel/Motel Asso.
Alana Cooper, Chairperson

Brandy Evans, At Large

Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation
Retire Louisiana Style
Rep. Kevin Pearson, Chairman
Robert Brown, NO Busn. Council

Gerald Breaux, Cajun Country

Marion Dehan, LA Oaks of LA

Linda Curtis Sparks, Dir., Sabine Parish Tourist Comm.

Delbert Hoskins, Lt. Gov. Designee

Kyle Edmiston, CRT, LOT

Chairman Harrison Smith of the LTPD called the meeting to order at 3:37 pm.

A quorum was present for each commission and a motion was made to accept the approval of minutes of the previous meetings from each commission.  All passed.  A motion for the approval of minutes for LTDC was made for January and May.  They were all passed and accepted.
Kyle Edmiston – Assistant Secretary

 Kyle welcomed the attendees and thanked them for attending.  LTPA will be hosting the next Lt. Governor’s Summit in Jefferson Parish next August of 26-28, 2014.  
Kyle showed a presentation to the group of the budget for the past 3 years.  He explained the expenses of the budget and how the BP funds LOT received were used over the last three year span.  To be able to maintain its same marketing and promotion for 2014, LOT will have to come up with 2.17M dollars per year to help maintain the same level of advertising and marketing for our out of state visitation advertising.  As LOT looks forward to FY 2014-2015 the cliff is now looking right at us. To be able to maintain the same level of what we have done in the past we will have to change the status quo. Other states are moving forward and increasing their budgets drastically.  They are our competition and they see the value of economic impact of tourism in their states and their economy.  It’s important that our industry partners understand what we are looking at and what we need to change to get the marketing dollars we need to market our state.
The LOT plan for the fiscal year for the marketing plan is as follows; all of marketing for our out of state advertising is 5.2M for this fund.  We are using the monies for our Fall Campaign, Authentic Louisiana Spring Campaign both at 1.5M and a Mardi Gras Campaign that is going to encompass January and February digital and print in a regional market to encourage participation in Mardi Gras across the entire state.  The Travel South USA programs are the USA 800 which is our fulfillment piece and the Winter Bridge Campaign which is a pay to click program that we do to try to bridge our marketing year.  We plan on being in the market place all 12 months of the year to cover our marketing plan. 

We will have our first ever music celebration in Baton Rouge on January 11th at Baton Rouge High School.  It will be a three prong celebration:

1. Celebrate the end of the year of LA Music.  We will have a film presentation that will document the different sound track events from the 5 events as well as ties that into the cultural opportunity for the next year. 
2. We will also give awards for the Lt. Governor’s music ambassador program.
3. For live entertainment we will have some of the nominated grammy artists from Louisiana doing a live performance at the event.  This will be a ticketed event and hope all will try to attend. 
On January 25th LOT will host the “ Only in Louisiana” event in Los Angeles, California with music and culinary treats. 
In February LOT is doing a sales & media mission in the UK and Germany.  We are sponsoring the Travel South breakfast in Charleston, WV.  This will be a domestic show and in 2015 we will be hosting the show in Shreveport, LA. 
The Travel South mission will be in June of 2014 and we will be traveling to Australia.

Lt. Governor Jay Dardenne
The Lt. Governor congratulated Kyle and his staff for the outstanding job they have done with very challenging resources.  The Office of Tourism had the best year last year in the history of our state.  

For the first time as Lt. Governor, there was a new pass through for the Bayou Superfest this year.  These pass throughs should not come out of the dedicated money.  
The BP ride is coming to an end.  We are required to spend all of the funds by April of 2014.  We will use it and are trying to be prudent in spending it.  We are focusing on international visitors and very interested in that market.  We are also putting an emphasis on our retirement program and focusing on military retirees.  We are trying to develop a long range plan to bring retiree’s to Louisiana.  We have done very little to advertise as a retirement destination.  Six Louisiana cities have been chosen as one of the best places to retire in America.  There is a great chance we can increase our numbers once we can get people to visit Louisiana but, we need to get them to come back and visit and to ultimately retire. 
The Lt. Governor is going to try to lobby to create a funding source to put money into to recruit and fund the major sporting events.   He will talk more about his ideas during the Lt Governor’s Summit. 

Steve Windham – Retire Louisiana Style

The Retire Louisiana Style commission members are working on strategic goals to bring about a plan that will work to bring people back to Louisiana and new residence to Louisiana.   He will be looking to work with CVB’s and communities to make these areas more attractive to retiree’s.  
Steve will also be working with alumni associations and the military databases to advertise and try to draw Louisiana alumni and military retirees back to Louisiana.  

Other Business:
There being no other business a motion to close the meeting was made by Toni Rice with  LTPD, and seconded by Bruce Attinger.  A motion was made by Alana Cooper with LTDC and seconded by Shelley Johnson and a motion was made by Gerald Breaux of the RLS and seconded by Marion Dehon.  The meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM.
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